

July 24, 2014

Dr. Ray Perren
President
Lanier Technical College
2990 Landrum Education Drive
Oakwood, GA 30566

Dear Dr. Perren:

Thank you for your letters of May 6, 2014, and July 17, 2014, providing information concerning the A.A.S. degree program in Histology Technician.

The May 6, 2014 letter was in response to our request for additional information about the program. Subsequently the July 17, 2014 letter requested withdrawal of the prospectus. The College has reconsidered the offering of the program based on budgetary considerations and the need for the program in the service area.

We accept notification of the withdrawal of the prospectus for the A.A.S. in Histology Technician degree program.

Best regards,

Belle S. Wheelan, Ph.D.

Belle S. Wheelar

President

BSW/ABC:efk

cc: Dr. Joanne Tolleson, Vice President of Institutional Effectiveness and Operations at Forsyth Campus

Dr. Steven M. Sheeley